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Rochester, Minn. PP Quits Webcam Abortions!

Stopping Abortion Now — One Life at a Time

The Planned Parenthood (PP) facility
in Rochester, Minn. has quit doing RU-
486 abortions, referring abortion clients
to its mega-abortion facility in St. Paul
instead. Since late 2010, the Rochester
PP had been killing unborn children via
webcam abortions in which the pregnant
woman would take the abortion pill (RU-
486) after a long-distance internet con-
versation with an abortionist (presum-
ably sitting in the St. Paul Planned
Parenthood).  The highest number of
babies killed at the Rochester PP was 80
in 2013.  From 2010 through 2015 (the
latest year for which statistics are avail-

(continued on page 5)

When you receive this newsletter, we will
be concluding our Lenten 40 Days for Life
with a seven-day Jericho March (April 3-9)
around the Planned Parenthood abortion cen-
ter at 671 Vandalia St. in St. Paul.  Please join
us on any of the remaining days at 3:00 p.m.
each day!  

Following the Biblical story of the march
on Jericho as closely as possible, we are
marching in silence once around the entire
block each of the first six days.  On Sunday,
April 9, we will march in silence six times
around and then with shofars (ram’s horns)
blowing on the seventh time. We will end in
shouts of acclamation to God.  This is  espe-
cially great for families.  Many parents
appreciate making real this powerful Biblical
story when children participate. 

Good Friday  
Our annual all-day Solemn Good Friday Vigil is April 14 from 8:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. outside Planned Parenthood.  Fifteen

area pastors of various denominations will lead us in scripture and prayer, one each half hour.  Our only sign will be a life-size
cross. Come for an hour or two, for half the day or for the whole day.  Shuttle buses will be provided from the remote parking at
the University of St. Thomas Anderson Parking Ramp.  This is a powerful time of commemorating the passion and death of our
Lord Jesus as we remember the thousands upon thousands of defenseless babies killed each year inside the mega-Planned
Parenthood.  Please use the shuttle buses we provide.  For more information, go to: plam.org/events or call 651-771-1500.

Join us for Jericho March and Good Friday Vigil

Sounding the shofars on the last day of the 2016 Jericho March

(Front) Paula Ellefson and Steve Karlen, 40 Days for Life, lead a prayer rally out-
side the Rochester Planned Parenthood in September 2014
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From the Executive Director, Brian Gibson . . .
We Were Outnumbered

On February 11 Pro-Life Action
Ministries organized one of the more
than 220 “Defund Planned Parenthood”
rallies taking place throughout the coun-
try that day.  We have a track record of
having among the largest crowds at these
nationally called for protests going back
to the “Rallies for Religious Freedom” in
2012.  A prime example was the more
than 4,500 in attendance on August 22,
2015 after the undercover videos ex-
posed the scandal of Planned Parent-
hood (PP) selling aborted babies’ body
parts.

On February 11, though, we were seri-
ously outnumbered and there is much to
learn from this experience.  Before I get
to those lessons, let me give you very
clear information regarding our rally and
the counter-protest.  

First, the numbers.  Whatever you may
have heard or seen reported in the news
media, the actual numbers were 450 of us
to the PP supporters of about 2,500 to
3,000.  Our numbers were among the
largest in the nation, their numbers defi-
nitely were the largest in the nation.

Second, we were safe.  The St. Paul
Police Department (SPPD) did an excel-
lent job of keeping order and peace.  The
two rallies were kept separate by a six-
foot zone created by barricades and
closely monitored by the SPPD.   We
never had or felt a concern for safety at
any time prior to, during or after the rally.  

Here is a link to videos of our speakers
at the #DefundPP Rally:   www.youtube.
com/playlist?list=PLQFeztivl8m4gm61P
Y3LmHPeJ0kVvlk53

What happened?  Our numbers were
reduced because of a warning I believe
needed to be made.  In the week prior to
the competing rallies, we learned that
energy from the Minnesota “Women’s
March” (about 60,000 participants) a few
weeks earlier was driving a large
counter-protest of our rally.  Knowing
that some of those who would be
counter-protesting would be vulgar, pro-
fane and obscene, I felt it my duty to
warn parents of small children.  And
since most attendees of our events are

Thousands of Planned Parenthood supporters crowd into the street.

families, this warning may have more
than cut in half our numbers (there were
almost no children present at our rally).

Even had there been our original
expected 1,000 to 1,200, we would still
have been outnumbered.  And this is
where the lessons begin.

Lesson 1: We are not engaging in a
numbers game. We are engaging in
peaceful and prayerful efforts to save as
many defenseless babies from being
killed by abortion as possible until the
day our Christian witness brings an end to
abortion.  By virtue of this, “…our strug-
gle is not with flesh and blood but with
the principalities, with the powers, with
the world rulers of this present darkness,

(continued on page 6)
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You would think that after Cecile
Richards, CEO of the Planned Parent-
hood Federation of America, was called
out regarding the myth that her organiza-
tion provides mammograms, the decep-
tion about prenatal care, and the “3%”
statistic, that she would be more careful
about what she says.  But in a March 8
CNN interview with Anderson Cooper,
she said, “We’re here to serve women,
provide them all the health care they
need. That includes birth control and can-
cer screenings and safe and legal abortion
access.”  

But in no way does PP provide
women “all the health care they need.”
In mid-February, a pro-life investigative
caller contacted Planned Parenthood of
Minnesota, North Dakota, South Dakota
(PPMNS) to make an appointment for an
annual exam.   After being told that this
appointment would include a pelvic
exam, a breast exam and a check of vital
signs, the caller said she was in her late
50s and wanted an exam that includes
blood work, etc., (a real annual exam).      

The PP employee told her they don’t
do “primary care,” they do “sexual,
reproductive” health care.  Then she gave
her a phone number for United Way to
obtain a referral for a clinic that does pri-
mary care.  So much for “all the health
care” a woman needs being provided by
Planned Parenthood!

by Michele Herzog,
Central Florida Branch Manager

Without surprise, the extremely liberal
Florida Supreme Court on February 23
overturned two lower-court decisions
which had temporarily blocked surgical
abortions and sonograms from taking
place, due to covenant restrictions in the
medical complex Planned Parenthood
Kissimmee had moved their mega killing
center into, in 2014.

The high court stated that the trial
judge had misstated facts and sent the
case back to the lower courts for further

litigation.  
Interestingly, PP had scoffed at the

lower-court decision and only for a short
time did they halt surgical abortions.
They started committing them again
within a matter of months. They never did
stop offering chemical abortions; those
always continued.

When plans were found out that PP
was planning to move their mega-center
into Kissimmee, large crowds of
Christians turned out in great opposition

We were pleased with the outcome of our first Ash Wednesday gathering out-
side the Duluth abortion center (the Building for Women) for prayer and
repentance.  Approximately 25 people participated and 4 pastors gave a short
message and led us in prayer. It was very deep and meaningful;  the messages
all complimented each other with the theme of repentance and responsibility of
the church and being a voice for the unborn.

—Sarah Winandy 
Assistant, Duluth Branch 

Sidewalk Counselors Needed!

Florida Supreme Court Rules in Favor of Kissimmee PP

to America's largest abortion provider
moving into their area.  City Commission
meetings were packed out, with many
doctors, nurses, businessmen and women,
and citizens voicing their concerns and
utter disdain at the thought of an abortion
center coming into Kissimmee.

Unfortunately, these crowds have
dwindled off, and with the news of the
original lower-court decisions earlier,
Christians somehow thought that ALL

Yet Another Lie
from PP’s CEO

First Annual Ash Wednesday 
Prayer Vigil in Duluth

(continued on next page 4)
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CEO of Minnesota PP Second Highest Paid in Nation

The following gifts were sent to Pro-Life Action Ministries:

In Memory of . . .
Jan McDonough, sidewalk counselor, by DeeDee and Gary Callies

by Ann Redding
Jerome Link, Allison Moline, Delmar Linscheid, Jeremy Krump and Angeline Wieser 

by Duane and Maureen Braun   
Kent Nordstrom by John and Marcia E. Stromgren
Joanna Novotny by Joseph Novotny
Ben Thier by Bridget Kluesner 
Aloysius Schloesser by Dolores Schloesser
Brian Collins by Edward and Patricia Bock
Don Greninger by Ken and Cathy Barthel

Thank you for your gifts in memory or honor of a loved one.  An acknowledgment
card is sent to the person or family you designate. (The amount of your gift is kept
confidential.)  If, in addition, you would like your memorial or honorarium pub-
lished in Pro-Life Action News, please request that at the time of your donation.

For daily news on the life issues: 

www.NationalRightToLifeNews.
org/news/ 

www.LifeSiteNews.com
www.LifeNews.com

www.LiveActionNews.org

The CEO of Planned Parenthood of
Minnesota, North Dakota, South Dakota
(PPMNS), Sarah Stoesz, was compensat-
ed $488,069 in 2014, making her the sec-
ond highest paid PP affiliate CEO in the
country (the CEO of the Pacific
Southwest affiliate made $500,972). This
is from a new report by American Life
League’s STOPP International (2017 PP
CEO Report, www.stopp.org). Stoesz’s
salary has steadily increased over the past
few years, so one can assume that she
makes even more now from an affiliate
that kills about 5500 unborn children a
year in its abortion mills in St. Paul and
Sioux Falls, SD.  Interestingly, in contrast
to Stoesz’s high-ranking salary, the
income of the Minnesota affiliate was

Considering that the St. Paul
Planned Parenthood is open
about 2500 hours a year and
about 5000 babies are killed
there annually, they kill two
people in that building for
every hour they are open.

20th in the country at $18,888,507.
The average income of a CEO at one

of PP’s 56 affiliates is $237,999, accord-
ing to STOPP’s report. This puts the aver-
age PP CEO in the top five percent of all
workers in the U.S.  Cecile Richards,
CEO of the Planned Parenthood Feder-
ation of America (PPFA), made $957,952
in 2015.     

Brian Gibson, Executive Director of
Pro-Life Action Ministries, commented,
“I believe that these outrageously large
salaries lend further credence to the fact
that Planned Parenthood is not about pro-
viding services for the poor, but indeed
are all about making a killing off the
poor.”   

Florida 
The CEO of Planned Parenthood of
Southwest and Central Florida (which has
abortion mills in many cities, including
Orlando and Kissimmee) is Barbara
Zdravecky whose compensation was
$224,910.

Norma McCorvey of Roe v Wade Passes Away
Pro-life activist Norma McCorvey, 69,

died February 18 at her assisted-living
facility in Texas. She was known as "Jane
Roe" in the U.S. Supreme Court's 1973
Roe v. Wade decision legalizing abortion. 

Pro-abortion advocates used Norma to
advance their efforts to legalize abortion
in the early 1970s, She never had an abor-
tion (her daughter was born and placed
for adoption), but she became an icon in
the national abortion debate and worked
at an abortion mill in Dallas.  While there,
she was befriended by local pro-lifers and
eventually underwent a conversion to
Christ and the pro-life cause in the mid-

1990s.  She then
became an out-
spoken advocate
for protecting the
lives of mothers
and their unborn
children, speaking
at pro-life events
across the coun-
try, including the 1998 Pro-Life Action
Ministries banquet. 

National pro-abortion organizations
were silent upon Norma’s death.  Appar-
ently, her conversion was an embarrass-
ment to them.

Kissimmee PP
(from page 3)

Please pass this newsletter on to edu-
cate and motivate others.  A PDF
version is available on our website. 

Go to: www.plam.org/newsletters/

abortions had stopped, but they never did.
The killing continued on!

We are calling the body of Christ in
Kissimmee and the surrounding area to
come out and be the voice for the voice-
less, to expose the evil that is taking place
at 610 Oak Commons Place, and to try to
rescue those babies who are being led to
the slaughter!  We must have a presence
in front of this place of death!  We are
not deterred by the Florida Supreme
Court decision!

Please call (407) 230-2557 to find out
how you can be involved, and become a
rescuer!  We want to make sure there are
Christians out there every time Planned
Parenthood Kissimmee is killing babies,
but most importantly, we want to see this
abortuary shut down.  Would you join us
in praying that Kissimmee would be free
from the shedding of innocent blood?
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Babies Saved

2016 Florida Abortion Statistics
State Total -- 69,765

The abortion statistics the State of Florida reports annually are documented through the Agency for Healthcare Administration (ACHA). 
We note that there is an underreporting of numbers and also cases that are not reported.

Thanks to your support and volun-
teer time, we have documented 15
babies saved so far this year.
Following is one recent story.  For
more reports,  go  to  our  website
www.plam.org and click on “Baby
Saved Stories.” Check back for new
stories or send an e-mail to Ann
Redding and tell her that you
would like some stories sent to you
when they occur —
ann.redding@plam.org 

“It’s a Gift”
By Sarah Winandy

Assistant, Duluth Branch

We had been sidewalk counseling and
several moms had already gone in.
Another couple was coming so I walked
over to them and said, “Hi, we are here to
help you.”  The girl took the material as I
continued, “I’d like to talk to you about
your baby.  She has a heartbeat right now,
arms, hands, legs and feet;  your baby has
nerves and can feel.” 

The guy turned and went right in my
face and told me to stop, that I was not
helping anything. Jim was able to take
over and talk to the girl as she walked into

the building, then asked the guy as he
turned to go, “Why are you here?” Jim
put his hands together and said,“If I were
holding the baby right now and you could
see his face what would you say?” The
guy began to cry and said, “It’s a gift,”

able), 320 babies lost their lives there.
“We are encouraged that the Lord has

heard our many prayers and we are
thankful that no more babies will die in
this facility via RU-486,” said Paula
Ellefson, local pro-life leader and coordi-
nator of 40 Days for Life in Rochester.
“It is directly across the street from one of
our city’s high schools and it is typically
very busy with students throughout the
day.” 

According to the Minnesota Depart-
ment of Health, the Rochester PP started
doing abortions in November 2010, but
this did not become public knowledge
until a PP vice president, Connie Lewis,
told the Rochester Post Bulletin in
August 2011, “In recent months, we have
begun providing a limited number of
medicinal abortions at the Rochester clin-
ic.”  Pro-lifers in Rochester have been

Orange County (Orlando) -- 6,011
Seminole County (Altamonte Springs) -- 2,563

Rochester PP Quits Abortions  (from page 1)

and as he turned to go in, Jim said, “God
will find a way for you if you trust him.”     

Just a short time later they came out
and told us they were going to keep the
baby. Praise God! They were both smil-
ing and very happy! We gave them hugs
and got contact information and have
been staying in touch.  Please keep them
in prayer.

sidewalk counseling and conducting ral-
lies there ever since that article came out.
Twelve 40 Days for Life Campaigns have
been conducted there, along with several
“Defund PP” rallies and MCCL
(Minnesota Citizens Concerned for Life)
events. Paula and her team of pro-life
activists in Rochester will continue to
pray that this PP will close down com-
pletely! And we are hopeful that fewer
Rochester-area women will chose abor-
tion with the end of abortions at this facil-
ity.

Minnesota was one of three states
where webcam abortions were known to
be committed.  PP in Iowa pioneered
webcam abortions starting in 2008 and PP
in Maine started in 2016.  With the end of
abortions at the Rochester PP, webcam
abortions are no longer being done in
Minnesota.
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Listing Abortionists
A hallmark of our ministry has been

confronting the evil of abortion with the
love of Christ.  This approach has includ-
ed publicly identifying who the abortion-
ists (and pro-abortion leaders) are.  The
practice of placing the names of abor-
tionists in this newsletter has a twofold
purpose: to ask for your heartfelt prayers
for the conversion of those listed and to
inform you so that you are not patients of
those committing abortions.

The criteria for placing someone on
this list is that the individual is directly

Pray for . . . involved in committing abortions and
that this has been reasonably verified.
We have resoundingly condemned any
sort of physical or psychological threats
to anyone involved in abortion.  Our
desire is for the love of God to permeate
the lives of those associated with abor-
tion, that they will turn away from the
harm they inflict and become followers
of Christ as so many before them have
done.  Please pray for the following
abortionists:

Minnesota
Carol Ball, David Baram, Kristi
Borowski, Robin Bresette, Steven
Brown, Thomas F. Campbell, William
Cliby, Peter D’Ascoli, Norman Davies,
Sean Dowdy, Kathryn Eggleston,  June
Fahrmann, Abimbola Famuyide, Hope
Frisch, Melvin Frisch, Lynn Hagedorn,
Marilee Hanson, Rise Hatten, Liz
Jordan, Beni Katz, Christopher
Klingele, Frederick Kravitz, Mary
Mahoney, Miriam McCreary, Catherine
McKegney, George Miks, Judith Ney,
Donna Randall, Carl Rose, Mark Tanz,
Carrie Terrell, Kenneth Trofatter, Dirk
Van Oppen, Wendy White, Timothy
Wilson

Central Florida
Jodelle Allen,  Fernando Betancourt,
Ralph Bundy, Gary Dresden, Emil
Felski, James Gengalbach, Kathy Hirtz,
Darwin Jackson, Michael Loss, Merri
Morris, Harvey Roth, James
Pendergraft, Jose Raul Quintana,
Christopher Saputa, Philip Waterman,
Randall Whitney       

Kimberly Fischer
Please pray for St. Paul PP abortionist

Kimberly Fischer.  She is an ob-gyn in
her mid-40s who also works at the Allina
Health Shoreview Clinic.  That office
has denied that Fischer does abortions or
works at Planned Parenthood (Fischer
may have kept it secret from clinic
employees there), but we have verified
through several means that she does
indeed kill unborn children at PP.

We have reached out to Fischer, ask-
ing her to please stop doing abortions for
the sake of the children, their families
and her own wellbeing.  Please pray that
she would leave the abortion business
and focus on truly helping women by
promoting life and healing.  And pray
that she would repent and come into rec-
onciliation with Christ.

Is Your Doctor Involved in Abortions?  

Does Your Doctor Prescribe
Abortifacient Birth Control?

Ask your doctor if he/she does abor-
tions or refers for them, or prescribes
abortifacients such as the Pill, Ortho
Evra (the “patch”), Depo-Provera (the
“shot”), Nuva-Ring, the “morning-after
pill,” implants, or the IUD.  All these
methods (and others) can cause very
early abortions by thinning the lining of
the uterus so that if breakthrough ovula-
tion occurs (which is possible) and a new
life is conceived, the young human being
may not be able to  attach to the uterine
lining and therefore he or she dies.
These methods can also be very danger-
ous, even deadly, to the woman.  If you
live in Minnesota and would like to go to
a completely pro-life physician, we have
a list of such doctors. Call (651) 771-
1500.

Natural Family Planning
For information about the safe, effec-

tive and morally acceptable methods of
Natural Family Planning (NFP), con-
tact our office, or One More Soul at: 1-
800-307-7685 or www.OMSoul.com.
One More Soul has resources to help
people understand how children are a
great blessing from God, and how con-
traception is extremely harmful to
women, and their marriages, and conse-
quently to families, Church and society.

We Were Outnumbered  (from page 2)

almost 500.  This crowd was far more
vile, crude and profane than what we
experienced on February 11.  Despite
having the words of our prayers and
songs perverted to blaspheme God by
many in that crowd, we did what we
needed.  Eventually, we started outnum-
bering those supporting abortion and
have enjoyed a long period of the
nation’s largest prayer rallies and vigils.  

Lesson 2:  When we “win” a presiden-
tial election, our people let up, while the
supporters of abortion become ener-
gized.  Though they become even more

energized when they believe they are
losing something, too many of us sit
back and relax.  Hey, we won, didn’t we?
Well we haven’t won. Even with
President Trump’s fast-paced moves that
impact the abortion industry, the actual
number of babies being killed each day
in this country has not been impacted.
More directly, unless we push harder
than ever before, the efforts to defund
Planned Parenthood have as much a
chance to fail as prevail.

(continued on next page)

with the evil spirits in the heavens.”
(Ephesians 6:12)  We must be present
regardless of who has the larger turnout. 
This is not the first time we have been
outnumbered by a profane and obscene
crowd.  As an example, we conducted a
prayer rally in Robbinsdale about 25
years ago.  Sixty of us had gathered at a
nearby church to pray and then we car-
pooled over to the abortion mill in
Robbinsdale.  As we walked up the side-
walk in prayer, we realized that the entire
parking lot was overflowing with abor-
tion supporters to the point of spilling
out on the sidewalk and into the street,
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Regular Prayer Times Outside the Abortion Centers
We encourage you to join in with the following groups or start your own prayer time
outside an abortion center.  We strongly encourage prayer groups from all denomina-
tions.  If you start going out and would like to have your group listed here, please con-
tact Debra Braun at (651) 797-6364.

Orlando
All Women's Health Center 431 Maitland Ave., Altamonte Springs
Tuesday 11:30 a.m., (Rosary), St. Margaret Mary, Jim (407) 864-8934
Wednesday 9:30 a.m., (Rosary), St. Mary Magdalen, Larry (407) 453-4583
Fourth Saturday 8:30 a.m., Liberty Christian Center,

Yannick and Tabitha Rice (407) 600-5957  

EPOC 609 Virginia Dr., Orlando
Third Saturday 10:00-11:00 a.m., St. Paul's Presbyterian Church, Nita (407) 737-2907

Orlando Women’s Center (OWC) 1103 Lucerne Terrace, Orlando
Second Saturday 8:30-11:30 a.m., Holy Name of Jesus and Ascension K of C groups from 

Melbourne, Tony (321) 917-8694

Planned Parenthood 726 Tampa Ave. (SW corner of the Citrus Bowl), Orlando
Wednesday 10:00 a.m., (Rosary), Blessed Trinity Catholic Church 

St. Paul/Minneapolis
Little Canada Planned Parenthood 91 Viking Dr., W.
Second Wednesday 11:00 a.m. - noon, 

St. John’s Culture of Life Committee, Eric Cooley, Pastoral Minister, (651) 288-3268

Planned Parenthood 671 Vandalia St., St. Paul
Thursday 5:00 p.m., (Rosary), Bob (612) 247-1166
Friday 9:30 a.m., (Rosary), led by a priest of the Archdiocese
Friday 3:00 p.m., (Rosary), Legion of Mary (651) 439-9098  
Friday 3:35 p.m., (Rosary), St. John Vianney Seminarians, Nate (920) 851-3556
Saturday 7:30 - 8:30 a.m., Hope Community Church, Brian (763) 221-5227
Third Saturday 11:00 a.m., (Rosary), Cathedral of St. Paul Knights of Columbus  #14752, 

Al Rohweder (651) 779-6171
Richfield Planned Parenthood 6527 Lyndale Ave., S.
Wednesday 1:00 p.m., (Rosary), Helen (612) 822-8360

Robbinsdale abortion center 3819 W. Broadway, Robbinsdale
Daily 6:00 p.m., (Rosary), John  (612) 913-2785
Saturday 10:00 a.m., (Rosary), led by Rev. Thomas Dufner
Last Saturday 9:00-10:00 a.m., Hope Community Church, Sarah (612) 703-1407

Whole Woman’s 825 S. 8th St., Minneapolis
Saturday 7:30 a.m., (Rosary), Bob (612) 247-1166
Second Saturday 8:00 a.m., (Rosary), Joyce (612) 644-3232

Duluth
Women’s Health Center 32 E. First St.
Tuesday 10:00 a.m., (Rosary), Marie Opfahl  (320) 384-6292

St. Cloud, Minn.
Planned Parenthood 451 E. Saint Germain St.
Wednesday 3:30 p.m.,  (Rosary and Divine Mercy Chaplet), SCSU for Life, 

Brody Hagemeier (320) 292-4725
Friday 6:00 p.m., (Rosary and Divine Mercy Chaplet), Knights of Columbus, 

Jim Tembrock (320) 253-1564

Rochester, Minn.
Planned Parenthood 1212 7th St., NW  Call Paula (507) 398-5677 for details.

Lesson 3: This is a glimpse of things
to come if we truly threaten the status
quo of Roe v. Wade.  A clear, sober
assessment of how things will play out in
this country needs to be made if we move
toward making abortion itself illegal
again.  Those who profit from abortion
will stir up those who believe they are
losing something they deserve and their
numbers will grow even more.

Lesson 4: We must be courageous!
Time and time again Jesus teaches us
“fear is useless,” “be not afraid,” and
“take courage.”  Well, this seems to be
the time to learn what this means in our
contemporary culture.  We cannot and
must not back away because they come
out with large crowds.  Our efforts must
remain peaceful and prayerful.  We must
go out and proclaim the truth while offer-
ing the mercy and love of God to those
who despise us.  And we must defend the
defenseless and speak for those who can-
not speak for themselves.  And what a
great opportunity God has given us!  The
more that we encounter, the more oppor-
tunities we have to display Christian
character in the face of adversity and
speak with compassion to those who so
seriously dislike us.  All in the name of
Jesus. 

Last thoughts: Our prayer events
these past decades have been largely
attended by families with small children.
And if you ever are concerned that your
children will see and hear things you are
not prepared to deal with or simply want
to shield your children from, then please
find others to watch your children and
still attend yourself.  There are always
those in our churches and families who
do not yet go out to these prayer events.
Ask them to babysit, but attend yourself.
And let us all pray as never before! 

Editor’s note -- Pro-lifers conducted
“Defund PP” rallies on February 11 in
central Florida (Orlando and Kissim-
mee) and several other cities in
Minnesota, including Duluth, St. Cloud,
Rochester, and Richfield. Some of these
rallies also had counter-protestors.

Outnumbered
(from page 6)
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St. Paul
April 3 - 9 — Jericho March (see page 1)
April 14 — Good Friday Prayer Vigil, 8:30 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. (see page 1)
April 22 — Stand! New Monthly Prayer Rallies (see box at left)

All of the above events will be conducted outside 
Planned Parenthood, 671 Vandalia St., St. Paul, MN  55114

May 27 — Stand! New Monthly Prayer Rallies (see box at left)
Robbindsale abortion center (parking lot of our Chapel of the Innocents next door, 

3821 W. Broadway, Robbbinsdale, MN 55422)
Weekly — “Living the Gospel of Life” show with Brian Gibson and Angela Erickson 
Relevant Radio, 1330 AM, Twin Cities, 11:30 a.m., Saturday or listen online at:
www.plam.org/programs/radio-show/

Orlando
April 25 and May 23 — “Jesus Loves the Little Children” Days 

9:45 - 11:00 a.m., Planned Parenthood, 726 Tampa Ave., Orlando
Bring your children and teens out to sing, pray, do sidewalk LIFE chalk art, make signs, and
try to save babies!

Duluth
April 29 — #ProtestPP — Second Annual National Day of Prayer and Protest   

9:00 - 11:00 a.m., Planned Parenthood, 1001 E. Central Entrance, Duluth, MN 55811
For other cities, see www.ProtestPP.com

Thursdays — Prayer Vigil and Witness exposing Planned Parenthood
Usually 2:30 - 3:30.  For details, call Sarah Winandy at (715) 969-4506.

(See page 2 for contact information to obtain details about any of these events and
other ongoing daily and weekly activities.  See also “Regular Prayer Times” on page 7.)

Calendar of EventsSTAND! is
meant to en-
courage those
who have nev-
er experienced
praying out-
side an abor-

tion facility an opportunity to do so
with the help of seasoned Pro-Life
Action Ministries staff and volunteers.
These are ideal rallies for those who
have been “regulars” at our events to
bring those who are new and/or those
who have only attended our larger
events.  These rallies include training
in behavior and attitude.  They are a
safe place to help more and more
Christians come and STAND! for life
at the abortion facilities.  The more we
are present, the more lives that are
saved.  If you or someone you know is
new to spending time in prayer at an
abortion facility, this is for you.  Come,
learn and STAND! for life. 
4th Saturday from 9:00 – 10:00 a.m.  
See calendar at right for locations.

Baby’s hands 7 weeks 
from conception


